SCC Senior Capstone Project Subcommittee Meeting
September 10, 2007

5:15-6:15

Present: Lena MacLean, Bruce Parsons, Pam Harland, Julie Fogarty, Amy Jemery, Peter Gulick, GillianCavezzali Maryann Swanson, Greg Turmelle
Peter presented a recommendation for a 4-yr digital portfolio plan to culminate as a senior capstone project:
· Freshmen will arrive with a digital portfolio from k-8 (many freshmen already have this). They will be introduced to Taskstream, our digital portfolio management software, during Freshmen Seminar.

· Sophomores are currently working with the English department. We would like to see this change to Math, Science, or both.

· Juniors will work with Social Studies department. SS will encourage all juniors in US History or American Studies to add their “best work” to the portfolio.

· Seniors will work with the English department- as this is the only class that every senior takes. Within the English department structure, students will work on writing reflections for the work they have added over the passed 3 years. They will also encourage students to continue to add their “best work” to the portfolio.
· Seniors will meet in Advisory to do further work: 

· All senior advisories will be held in computer labs/library- so every student is at a computer. 
· During advisory- seniors will be working on resumes, college essays, and sifting through their digital portfolios. 
· Their focus can be a presentation for a future goal (for example, a portfolio that they will send along with college applications)- and/or they can pursue a passion and have their portfolio reflect that. 
· Seniors will submit or present their portfolio to their advisor during advisory beginning in December.
· Advisors will grade the portfolio with a pass or a fail- based on a rubric.

· The digital portfolio rubric is based on the 4 expectations of PRHS graduates.

· At minimum a senior would have to have one artifact (powerpoint, video, essay, photograph, document, article, spreadsheet, project, demonstration, etc.) in each of the 4 buckets (1 for each expectation at PRHS).

Concerns:

What if a student fails?

Is this a graduation requirement?

Is this extra work for senior advisors?

What do we do with student transfers?

Can there be a person or small group that oversees the entire project?

Can we develop a proficiency scale for our portfolio?

Whose responsibility is the Digital Portfolio process after freshmen year?

Can we have an appeals board in the event that a student fails?

Are the rubrics objective enough?

Is this (too much) extra work for seniors?

Can students recognize their own best work?

Will seniors get .5 credit for completion?

Bruce said that he talked to college admissions officers who said: “We are looking for students to be real. We want to see what it is that each student is all about.” Bruce suggested that this portfolio project could reflect that.

We agreed to continue meeting in order to iron out some of our concerns.

Pam & Lena will visit Fenway High School in Boston to see their award winning digital portfolio system on Oct. 16th and report back to department heads and this committee.

